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6 May 2020 

 
 

Dear Kirstin 
 
CMA REQUEST FOR EXTENSION: DETERMINATION OF PRICE CONTROLS FOR THE 
PERIOD 1 JANUARY 2020 TO 31 DECEMBER 2024 

 
 

In light of your representations,1 I can confirm that the CAA is satisfied that the special 
reasons set out therein are sufficient to merit an extension to the  period to make your final 
report on the reference of the NERL RP3 price controls. I note that your request seeks the 
maximum six month extension, provided for under section (s.) 12A(3) of the Transport Act 
2000 (TA00). In agreeing to extend the deadline to make your final report, I wish to highlight 
the following: 
 

▪ Both the main parties, and third parties, appear to agree that it would be sensible to 
make the final report largely on the basis of your provisional findings, rather than seek 
to substantially review your position to account for the impact of Covid-19. It is a 
generally accepted view within the industry that it will not be possible to determine the 
lasting impact of the pandemic on aviation in the next six months. This means that it 
will not be possible to properly understand the future strategic and operational context, 
which would be necessary to reasonably determine revised price control building 
blocks. Nor will it be possible to develop traffic forecasts with the appropriate degree of 
confidence necessary to reasonably calibrate a price control, in time to make any 
substantive redetermination by mid November this year. 

                                                
1 Letter dated 4 May 2020 from Kirstin Baker (Chair of the Special Reference Group, CMA) to Paul Smith 
(Director of the Consumers and Markets Group, CAA). 






